
Student Council 

First Student Council 1923 

The first Student Council was organized in 1923. It was created by students to 

provide ways and means of taking care of various school activities that could be 

looked after by the students. Students felt that it was an opportunity for 

developing and using qualities of leadership while at the same time assisting in 

the work of their school. The first Student Council was a huge success. It saw 

school spirit, which was decidedly low that year, increase by at least 50 percent; a 

school paper was arranged for and is now edited and published every two weeks 

by the students; school parties were provided for; all visiting teams were 

entertained; for the first time a school declaimer was sent to compete in the 

Upper Peninsula contest, and a lost and found committee was formed. The 

Student Council appointed committees to take charge of bulletin boards, the 

arranged for auditorium meetings assisted in equipping teams, assisted in proper 

care of the building, and provided a play room for the rural students who were 

forced to remain in the building during the noon hour.  


